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February 5, 2021 

 

Karen Costello, Executive Director 

Nunavut Impact Review Board 

P.O. Box 1360 

Cambridge Bay, NU  X0B 0C0 

NIRB File No.: 08MN053 

 

 

Dear Ms. Costello: 

Re: Update to Baffinland Response to Comments Received by MHTO Concerning Engagement on 

 Outstanding Phase 2 Technical – March 2020 to Present  

Further to Baffinland Iron Mines Corporation’s (Baffinland) submission of October 14, 2020, Baffinland 

submits the following update on its efforts to engage with the Mittimatalik Hunter and Trappers 

Organization (MHTO) from March 2020 to present.  

 

The attached submission is an update to Baffinland’s filling of October 14, 2020 to reflect written and 

email communications with the MHTO since that time, and to reflect several entries that were 

inadvertently missed in the original filing.  This summary does not include detailed references to meetings 

that took place between Baffinland and MHTO during the period of March 2020 to present.  It also does 

not include summaries of engagements relating solely to the approved project.   

 

The attached summary document has been organized in table format, with links embedded within the 

table to all email communications as well the email attachments.  Two attachments to the April 3, 2020 

and April 6, 2020 email communications referred to in the summary document are not included within 

that document and instead are attached separately to this letter:  

 Item 3 – Golder Associates Technical Memo – RSA Sea-Ice for Polar Bears; and  

 Item 7 – Golder Associates Technical Memo – 2019 Marine Mammal Monitoring Programs – 

Updated Preliminary Results.  

This submission is a complementary update to Baffinland’s December 2020 and January 2021 community  
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engagement submissions (NIRB Public Registry Numbers 332176 and 332557 respectively) and represents 

the complete record of Baffinland’s efforts to engage with MHTO in writing and by telephone since March 

2020. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Megan Lord-Hoyle 

Vice President, Sustainable Development 

Baffinland Iron Mines Corporation 

 

Attachments: 

Attachment 1 – MHTO Record of Engagement March 2020 to Present  

Attachment 2 – Golder Associates Memo – 2019 Marine Mammal Monitoring Preliminary Results 

(attachment to April 3, 2020 and April 6, 2020 email) 

Attachment 3 – Golder Associates Memo – RSA – Sea-Ice for Polar Bears 

Cc:   Tara Arko, NIRB 

 Solomon Amuno, NIRB 

 Cory Barker, NIRB 

 Eric Ootovak, MHTO 

 Amanda Hanson-Main, MHTO Technical Consultant 

 Lou Kamermans, BIM 

 Jared Ottenhof, QIA  


